Research Council Minutes

October 13, 2003

Eighth Floor Board Room

Andy Holt Tower

3:30-5:00 P.M.

Attendees:  Margaret Ashworth, Basil Anta, Gayle Baker, Micah Beck, Brice Bible, Bill Blass, Thomas Burman, Billie Collier, Chris Cox, Wayne Davis, Bill Dockery, William Dunne, Arlene Garrison, Marcel Grubert, Joanne Hall, Ray Hamilton, Wes Hines, Laura Jones, Thomas Klindt, Tom Ladd, Carol Malkemus, Lillian Mashburn, Ron Maples,  Faye Muly, Bonnie Ownley, Elizabeth Sutherland, Carol Tenopir, Fred Tompkins, Jeanine Williamson, Clifton Woods, Neal Wormsley

Introduction:  Dr. Elizabeth Sutherland, Chair of the Research Council, welcomed everyone and introduced Dr. Fred Tompkins, Interim Director of the Research Foundation.  

Research Foundation:  Dr. Tompkins thanked everyone who participated in the committees that formulated and launched the Research Foundation on July 1, 2003.  Since the Research Corporation handled intellectual properties they became a part of the Foundation during its creation in May.  The role of the UTRF has been evolving, particularly due to this summer’s changes in the administration. It was intended originally to

1. accommodate all non-government contracts

2. prepare to accommodate all federally-funded grants, which would pass through UTRF before distribution to the various granting offices associated with UT.

Goal #2 has proven too difficult to achieve because there are 10 different negotiated F and A rates at UT. It became too difficult to bring all federally funded grants through UTRF. It made more sense for the grants to continue being sent directly to the granting offices that had negotiated the F and A rates. As for #1, UTRF can accommodate contracts, but it may not be necessary unless their help is requested. Due to the legal expertise in their office, their help may be needed if there are problems in the area of intellectual property.

The original plan was that UTRF get its funding by taking a small percentage of F and A as the contracts and grants passed through. It is not clear, though, how UTRF will be funded if it is no longer the “required conduit” for grants and contracts. Fred Tompkins indicated that UTRF is necessary for dealing with issues of intellectual property; all grants and contracts offices will be asked to provide some support to UTRF. Monies will also be raised by entrepreneurial activities that arise from intellectual properties.

Since most intellectual properties accrue, the Foundation examined their core mission and determined they could operate as an ancillary unit of the research process at the University.  Each campus is asked to contribute to this ancillary organization since the Foundation reviews legal documents, protects intellectual properties and isn’t using F&A cost for operations.  The Foundation 

1. supports growth of the UT Research Enterprise (by brokering relationships and bringing together organizations)

2. is committed to protecting, managing and marketing UT intellectual properties

3. encourages and supports entrepreneurial education

4. contributes to the State of Tennessee through Economic Development (by interacting with statewide organizations for economic development)

External funding is being pursued in order to build an on-campus incubator for the entrepreneurial ventures of faculty, staff, and students. This will serve as a support network.  The Foundation is a 501C3 and was also authorized by the State Legislature.  

Responses to questions: The Research Administration: not under the UTRF, but this does not mean that RA or any of the other grant and contract offices associated with UT cannot improve or provide better service to faculty members. Status of Tech 20/20: Tompkins is pursuing external funding to build on-campus entrepreneurial sites; there will be some base support from UT. Base support from UT, relative to the UTRC: UTRF will definitely receive more base funding, since the UTRC received none. Relationship between the UTRF and UT: UTRF will be “at arm’s length,” but will be under the general control of UT.

Dr. Tompkins requested continued input from faculty to the Foundation. 

Treasurer’s Office:  Mr. Neal Wormsley, Associate Treasurer, explained that the IRIS SAP software was purchased in 1999 and was implemented 14 months thereafter.  It replaced all other financial systems when fully implemented in December 2001.  As of April 2003, the Financial, Human Resources, and Payroll of the Legacy system have been replaced by IRIS. 

The charges to the Treasure’s office were 1) to decentralize data processing, and 2) to not make any changes in the base code of the software. It was a challenge to take what SAP offers in a commercial package and adapt it to UT.

Continuous improvements are being made to the system; in addition, continuous training is available for its use.  Although the SAP software was relatively bug-free, there were deficiencies in the “reporting” part of the software. There were 32 shortcomings identified in relation to Research, including the need for an encumbrance process and an improved cost distribution report. Improvements have been made to effort certification reporting and interactive forms have been completed for populating data. They are close to completing the process for replacing paper copies for travel reimbursement.

Representatives are being selected from research and the academic areas. They will be asked to serve as liaison with the Treasurer’s Office.  The representatives will ascertain the needs of their individual programs and departments and will then make them aware of any changes that are implemented. 

They are working on coordinating with faculty members to solve problems with IRIS related to teaching and research. They are willing to work with individual faculty members. Training activities are ongoing but there has been low participation.

Responses to questions: There was extended discussion about the difficulty of reading ledger statements. Neal Wormsley suggested that a committee of faculty members be formed to make suggestions for improving the ledger statements. 

Discussion Item:  What level of access should research faculty have to SARIF funds? Should they be represented on the Research Council?

1. Meetings: Research Council meetings are open meetings that research faculty could attend at will. Formal representation is a more complicated issue, since research faculty do not appear to be a unified body. Senators typically represent their departments, not classes of faculty.

2. The RC voted last year to allow research faculty access to EPPE funds and travel funds. The membership continues to feel uncomfortable with the idea of granting research faculty access to the larger funds (e.g., it would seem inappropriate for a researcher hired on a faculty grant to be able to hire his/her own GSAs). Research faculty can have access to larger funds through collaboration with tenured/tenure-track faculty.

3. Guidelines needed that will apply to all groups: for example, perhaps non-tenured/tenure-track faculty (adjuncts and instructors) should be formally represented on the Teaching Council and the Research Council. This question will be relayed to the Executive Committee for consideration.

Old Business:  None

New Business:  An ad hoc committee consisting of Janice Musfeldt and Wes Hines will produce a list of specific changes for the Treasurer’s Office that would help faculty to use IRIS more easily.  

Adjourned:  Meeting adjourned at 4:55 P.M.
